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SAINT MARY 
R O M A N  C AT H O L I C  C H U R C H  

P A R I S H  F A M I L Y  O F  S T .  M A R Y ,  C E N T R A L I A  &  S T .  M A R Y ,  M T .  V E R N O N   

WELCOME 
MASS SCHEDULE 
 

St. Mary, Centralia 
      Saturday (Vigil): 4:00pm* 
      Sunday Mass: 10:30am 
 

*Live-Stream Saturday Vigil 
www.facebook.com/TimLFergPhotosStM 
 

St. Mary, Mt. Vernon 
     Saturday (Vigil): 5:00pm 
     Sunday Mass: 10:30am 
 

RECONCILIATION 
St. Mary, Centralia 
     Saturday: 3:15pm - 3:50pm 
     or by appointment 
     618-532-6291 x307 
 

St. Mary, Mt. Vernon 
     Saturday: 4:00pm - 4:30pm 
     or by appointment 
     618-244-1559 

Father Steve returning, January 26th.  
In an emergency please contact 

Father Benny or Msgr. Darin 

MONDAY, JANUARY 1, 2024 
Lenora Foster – Salem  

Phil Knowles – Beatrice, NE 
 

MONDAY, JANUARY 8, 2024 
Lynn Featherling – Centralia  

Tina Altenbaumer – Centralia 
 

MONDAY, JANUARY 15, 2024 
Cheryl Siegler – Centralia  

Melissa Schwartz - Centralia 

SMS CALENDAR WINNERS 

SAINT MARY PRIEST SCHEDULE 

Weekend Masses 4:00 p.m. 10:30 a.m. 

January 27th - 28th  Fr. Steve Fr. Benny 

February 3rd - 4th Fr. Benny Fr. Steve 

ST. BLAISE BLESSING OF THROATS AFTER MASS 

February 10th - 11th Fr. Benny Fr. Steve 

February 17th - 18th Fr. Benny Fr. Steve 

PRESENTATION OF THE LORD 
       CANDLEMAS DAY 

 

                   FRIDAY, FEBRUARY 2ND                     
                       BRING YOUR CANDLES  

        TO BE BLESSED 
         ST. MARY CHURCH  

        8:30  A.M. 
       Blessing of Throats 
   Memorial of St. Blaise 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Saturday, January 20, 2024 
4:00 p.m.  (Vigil) St. Mary Church 
†  Roger Nostrum  †  Margie Pautler 
 

Sunday, January 21, 2024 
10:30 a.m.  St. Mary Church 
†   Frank & Alice Balsano 
 

Tuesday, January 23, 2024 
12:00 p.m. St Mary Hospital Chapel   
Healing and Peace † 
 

Wednesday, January 24, 2024  
8:30 a.m.  St. Mary Chapel 
†   Dr. Charles Fischer 
 

Friday, January 26, 2025  (All School Mass) 
8:30 a.m. St. Mary Church 
†   Dr. Charles Fischer †  Donald & Beverly Kelly 
 

Saturday, January 27, 2024 
4:00 p.m.  (Vigil) St. Mary Church 
†  Crucephine Pierson 
 

Sunday, January 28, 2024 
10:30 a.m.  St. Mary Church 
†   Jamie Balsano Martioccio  
 

STEWARDSHIP 
FOR THE WEEK OF JANUARY 14, 2024 
Envelopes $2,652.00 

Online Envelopes 681.00 

Loose Collection 191.00 

Building fund 215.00 

School Support 100.00 

Altar Society Dues 120.00 

Christmas offering 75.00 

Solemnity of Mary 5.00 

Donation 500.00 

Mass 260.00 

Total $4,799.32  

GIVE ONLINE TODAY! 
 Online parish donations offer the ease of 

contributing even when you're not present. It's 
a convenient solution for those who've 
relocated, are on the move, or having 

discovered our parish online. Join us today. 
1Go to our website: stmarycentralia.org 

  You can drop your weekly contribution in the collection basket  
at any neighboring parish.  It will be sent to St. Mary’s 

 and your gift will be  credited to you! 

Requested Prayers 
Blain Loll 
Robin Cimera 
Waylon Vick 
Natasha Lang 
Brian “Gooter” Gurthrie 
Ruby Stratmann 
Deb Steward 
Mark Schwartz 
Father Jim Dougherty 
Those away at College 
 

Serving in the Military 
Dylan Huether 
 

Living  in a Care Centers 
JoDene Nall 
Jane Greene 
Jeff Alig 
Nancy Herrera 
Shirley Kabat 
Red Schwartz 
Deloris Meador 

Bertha Huehne 
Clarice Moran 
Barbara Parrot 
Carol Orrell 
Betty Boxx 
Kay Gunther 
Mike Kennett 
Mike Taylor 
Jerry Grasher  
 

Living at Home 
Dolores Sanders 
Mary Darin 
Helen  Guinzy 
JoEllen Nannie 
David & Ida May Guthrie 
Barbara Francois 
Loretta Pedtke 
 

For the suffering  
In Ukraine  
In the Holy Land 
Throughout the World 



 

 

        January 8, 2024 
 

     Recently while flying on a plane, I was struck by 
the sight of numerous passengers trying to cram 
their bags into the overhead bins on the plane. The 
scene made me reflect about how often we try to 

take too much with us when we travel. My own preference is to “travel 
light.” What does it look like for us to “travel light” in 2024? I suggest that 
we begin by letting go of some of the baggage we carry with us through 
life. 
     First, let’s drop the grudges we hold against people. Many of us can 
hold a grudge for a long time. In some cases we might even forget the 
source of the grudge, yet we still cling to it. How much lighter we will feel if 
we let go of the grudge and allow ourselves to move on from the original 
upset. 
     Second, let’s drop our feelings of envy toward others. Too frequently 
we can fixate on what we don’t have rather than be grateful for what we do 
have. Instead we may concentrate on the blessings other people seem to 
have and lose sight of the blessings God has given us. Let’s let go of envy 
and be more mindful of the presence and action of God in our lives. 

Third, let’s drop what can be the heaviest bag we carry through life, anger. 
From childhood to adulthood, any one of us can experience feeling angry 
toward others. The source of our anger can be the hurt we experience due 
to being mistreated by people or when people mistreated  our family mem-
bers or those that we love. What would it take for us to let go of anger over 
the past? Can I look to Jesus to help me understand how I can live without 
becoming angry as much as I have in the past. 
     I encourage all our readers to “travel light” in 2024, so we can follow the 
Lord more closely and spontaneously. Let’s strive to imitate Jesus in how 
we live today. 
 

Sincerely yours in Christ, 
Bishop Michael McGovern 

 
 
   You are called to listen:  

     Month of January in the year has so much to offer. It 
leads us to new ventures and helps us to find something new for the future. 
For us Christians it started with the visit of the Wise men. They visited 
Jesus, Mary and Joseph at Bethlehem. They offered everything to Jesus 
and returned to their home. We find from the Scripture this week about 
Jesus as a grown up Man, the Son of God inviting people to follow him. 
Jesus is making a community for the future. They are called to walk with 
Him, learn from Him and even to do as He does.  

      Very often people ask, “How did you discern your call to be a Priest?” My 
response is that the call did not come on one day. When some people think 
of God’s call, one of the ideas they have is like the story of Samuel or the 
disciples' encounter with God. So when they ask they expect to hear me 
talking about Samuel, Jonah or Peter like experience. My experience is such 
that I see God always working in my life and the lives of others in mysterious 
ways. He is not confined to any particular style of acting, but acts in different 
ways at different times in people’s lives. Many of us can look back at our 
lives and see how the invisible hand of God took us through a certain 
direction to a destination that we are unsure of. When we listen He takes us 
to places where we will find fulfillment. 
     The entire Christmas season speaks about the art of listening and 
discerning. We read through the Scriptures about this great truth. Angeles 
coming to the Shepherds, Wise Men seeing the star and meeting Jesus, 
Mary and Joseph. Their returning home through another direction. Joseph 
going to Egypt to save Jesus. Simeon making the prophecy about Jesus in 
the temple. All these clearly express God’s direction. So also when the 
disciples are selected by Jesus, we hear the invitation to listen. “I will make 
you fishers of men”. The disciples understood their call and they left 
everything with a purpose and with a new decision in their life. We also can 
make a big difference in life by listening. 
    The Church is calling us today to celebrate the Word of God Sunday. On 
September 30, 2019, Pope Francis announced that the third Sunday in 
ordinary time be celebrated as “the Sunday of the Word of God”. In hearing 
God’s word the Church is built up and grows and in celebration God’s Name 
is glorified among nations. May the Sunday of the Word of God help us to 
grow in religious and in intimate familiarity with the Sacred Scripture. Let us 
find time to read and reflect the Word of God and learn the direction God is 
giving to each of us. Let us make the Sacred Scripture sacred in our life. 
Fr. Benny 

JANUARY SANCTUARY CANDLE 
ST. MARY CHURCH INTENTION 

 

—Corinno & Anna Lettta Darin— 
February 2024 Alan & Rosalie Thomas 

March 2024 Elliston & Garnier Families 

April 2024 Michelle Lehman  

May 2024 Ralph & Bernice Sprehe  

June 2024 Henry, Dorothy, Theresa Verdeyen    

July 2024 Dr. Jerry Beguelin 

August 2024 Mary Ballagh  

September 2024 Gene Uhls 

October 2024 David Schwartz 

November 2024 Dr. Avelino & Sequndina Lazo 

December 2024 Nall, Hollern, & Duty Families 

January 2025 Henry, Dorothy, Theresa Verdeyen    

February 2025 Alan & Rosalie Thomas 

SAINT MARY’S CHAPEL INTENTION 
 

— Louisa Marcum — 
February 2024 Craney & Crouse Families 

March 2024 Roger Holley 

April 2024 Kabat & Tomaszewski Families 

May 2024 Virobik, Held, & Cozadd Families 

June 2024 Hope Marcum Harbin 

July 2024 Joe Marcum 

August 2024 Gordon & Mary Louise Elliston 

September 2024 Robert & Gary Kabat 

October 2024 Joe & Louisa Marcum 

November 2024 Holy Souls in Purgatory  

December 2024 Richard, Michael, Megan & Jacob Neff 

January 2025 OPEN 

February 2025 OPEN 

To help cover the expenses of the candle, we offer the oppor-
tunity each month for individuals to dedicate an intention. A 
$60.00 donation is requested.  Please reach out to the Parish 
Office., to make your intention.  

MESSAGE FROM 
OUR BISHOP 
 Most Reverend Michael McGovern 

FROM THE 
ASSOCIATE PASTOR’S 
DESK 
   Reverend Benny George 

 

 ST. MARY’S PARISH 
CONGRATULATES 

CENTRALIA HIGH SCHOOL 
BASKETBALL TEAM! 

ORPHANS! 
THE TRADITION CONTINUES 



PARISH STAFF 
OFFICE HOURS: TUESDAY - FRIDAY 8:00 a.m. - 3:00 p.m. 
CLOSED FOR LUNCH 12:00 p.m. - 1:00 p.m. (CLOSED MONDAY) 
    

    Parish Phone: 618-532-6291  
  School Phone: 618-532-3473 - Fax 618-352-2010 

 

Pastor 
Fr. Steven Pautler  |  Ext. 307  |  spautler@stmarycentralia.org 
 

Associate Pastor 
Fr. Benny George |  Ext. 000  |  frbenny@stmarymtvernon.org 
 

Deacon 
Dn. Dan Laquet  |  Ext. 301  |  daniel.laquet@yahoo.com 
 

St. Mary School Principal (618-532-3473) 
Maria Pryor  |  Ext. 303  | mariapryor@stmarycentralia.org 
 

Treasure/Bookkeeper  
Susan Niepoetter |  Ext. 305  |  sniepoetter@stmarycentralia.org 
 

Parish Receptionist 
Vicki Laquet   |  Ext. 301  |  parish@stmarycentralia.org 
 

Coordinator of Religious Education 
 

Cassandra Groff   |  Ext. 306 |  cassandra.groff.cre@gmail.com 
St. Mary School Secretary (618-532-3473) 
 

Lynn Featherling  |  Ext. 302   |  lynn@stmarycentralia.org 
 

LITURGICAL MINISTERS - PLEASE GET A REPLACEMENT IF YOU ARE NOT AVAILABLE 



SAINT MARY’S SCHOOL 
TEACHER, ALUMNI  
AND PARISHIONER 

MANDI HARDING  
 

   In her years at our school, Mandi 
demonstrated an unwavering com-
mitment to her students, nurturing 
their minds and spirits with patience 
and love. Her ability to connect with 
each child, to inspire and motivate 
them, was truly a gift from God. She 
was not just a teacher; she was a 
mentor, a guide, and a friend to her 
students.  
     Mandi’s illness, though it brought 

her life to a premature end, never dimmed her bright spirit. She 
faced each day with courage and faith, embodying the values we 
hold dear in our community. Her resilience and positivity in the face 
of adversity were a testament to her strong character and deep 
faith. 
     As we mourn the loss of Mandi, let us also celebrate her life and 
the countless ways she has enriched our community. Her legacy will 
continue to live on in the hearts and minds of all the students she 
taught and the lives she touched.  
      In this difficult time, I encourage everyone to offer prayers for 
Mandi’s family and loved ones. May they find comfort and strength 
in the love and support of our community and in the assurance that 
Mandi is now at peace in the loving embrace of our Heavenly Fa-
ther.  
      Let us all remember Mandi for the incredible person she was and 
strive to carry forward her spirit of kindness, love, and passion for 
learning in our own lives.  

Share Your Talents and Make a Difference! Join us as a 
Liturgical Minister at our Saturday Vigil Mass, Sunday 
Mass, or other services. Your help is greatly needed 
and appreciated. Volunteer today and bring your 
unique gifts to our community. For more information or 
to sign up, please contact the Parish Office at 618-532-
6291 and ask for Vicki Laquet. Your contribution will 
mean so much. Thank you for considering this oppor-
tunity to serve. Blessings, Fr. Steve  

 

SMS Catholic Schools 
Week Line-up 

 

Kickoff 01/28  
 Sunday Mass 

10:30 a.m. - Church 
 

 
 

Tuesday - 01/30  
All School Mass 

 

 
Friday 02/02  

 Talent Show 
SMS Gym –TBD 

 
And much more! 
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Jack Graham Insurance 
Agency, Inc.

Jack Graham 
Agent

426 W. Broadway 
Centralia, IL 62801 
Bus: 618-533-2757 

Jack.graham.hr4b@statefarm.com 
Providing Insurance and Financial Services

LET’S GROW YOUR BUSINESS 
Place Your Ad Here  

and Support Our Parish!
 

CONTACT ME  
Marcia Boswell

 
mboswell@4LPi.com 
(800) 950-9952 x2246

Bronson Meyer, CFP®, AAMSTM

Financial Advisor

1501 East Mccord St Suite 3 
P.O. Box 1224 
Centralia, IL 62801 
Bus. 618-533-5779  
TF 866-533-5779 
Fax 877-202-8491
bronson.meyer@edwardjones.com 
edwardjones.com/bronson-meyer

 

 

 
 

 

Andrea Williams	 Scott Williams, AAMS®

Financial Advisor	 Financial Advisor

301 South Poplar	 330 E McCord St Suite B
Centralia, IL	 Centralia, IL
Bus. 618-533-5611	 Bus. 618-533-3449 
andrea.williams2@edwardjones.com	 scott.williams@edwardjones.com

 

 

 
 

 

O’Brist Appraisal, Inc.
Centralia, IL

225 North Broadway
Centralia, Illinois 62801

www.obristappraisal.com

Jay O’Brist
Certified General

Real Estate Appraiser
Certified in Illinois & Kentucky

Il 553.002674 & KY 5348

618-322-7009
jay_obrist@charter.net

Josh Neff
Associate

Real Estate Trainee
Appraiser

#557.006174

618-322-0345
obristappraisal@gmail.com

Your project, our solutions.

Email: tandlcontracting.inc@gmail.com
Contact: Paige Lauder

1705 State Route 161, Centralia, IL 62801
Tel: 618-533-0758 | Fax: 618-533-0784

FREE
ESTIMATES

MOWING • EDGING • HEDGE 
WEEDING • TRIMMING
618-694-3359
hansoslawncare@outlook.com

SOUTHERN IL       AG SOLUTIONS

Parker M. Timmons, President
email: soilagsolutions@gmail.com

1705 State Route 161, Centralia, IL 62801

Office: 618-533-0758 
Cell: 618-367-0624

MAXIMIZING POTENTIAL

TATE’S
PLUMBING, LLC

571 Race Track Road, Centralia, IL 

618-532-2057
License: 058-196115

CENTRALIA

Sutherland-Garnier
Funeral & Cremation Services

Serving St. Mary Church  
Since 1874

“Our Family Serving Area Families 
For Four Generations”

235 N. Sycamore Street 
Centralia, IL 62801     Phone (618) 532-3523

Misty Rollinson 
Director of Marketing & Sales 
marketing@hw-centralia-slf.com 
Managed by Gardant Management Solutions

2049 E McCord Street 
Centralia, Illinois 62801 
Ph 618-532-4590 | Fx 618-532-4596 
www.hw-centralia-slf.com

ASHLEE WETHINGTON 
PHOTOGRAPHY

Newborn • Child • Senior • Family 
 Engagement • Wedding 

618.322.3053 
www.ashleewethingtonphotography.com 

421 E. Broadway • Centralia, IL 62801

BRENT & GREG KUDER, OWNERS 

403 NORTH LOCUST 
CENTRALIA, IL 62801 

532-1520

1325 E. McCord • Centralia 
618-532-8861

618-533-9197 
835 S. Wabash 

Home of fine foods 
& great service

501 N. Franklin  
Centralia

 

618-532-4703

Centralia 

618-322-5878

617 S. Cherry • Centralia 
618-532-7988


